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Thank you Mr. President,

Brunei Darussalam would like to thank the delegation of China led by His Excellency Ambassador Wu Hailong, Special Envoy of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of China, for the presentation of its national report.
We congratulate the Chinese Government on conducting consultations involving representatives of nearly 30 Government institutions, and other relevant stakeholders for the compilation of the report.

Brunei Darussalam appreciates China’s commitment in promoting and protecting the rights of its people, particularly the rights of the special groups such as the elderly and persons with disabilities.  We are pleased to note that China has implemented full coverage of the social old-age insurance system.  We would recommend China to continue to improve the old-age social security system for all its elderly population.  

We further note China’s continued efforts to protect the rights of persons with disabilities through relevant laws and regulations.  We would recommend China to continue its ongoing efforts in this regard.

We are encouraged by China’s continued efforts to advance the lives of its people, especially through realising their right to education.  We commend the Chinese Government for instituting a comprehensive nine-year compulsory education, which now covers 100 per cent of its population.

Finally, we appreciate China’s continued cooperation with the UN human rights mechanisms and support its commitment in fulfilling its human rights obligations.

Thank you, Mr President.
